
Report of the Meeting of The Parish Council with MRC 
held at The Pavilion, Welney 

on Tuesday 8th December, 2015 at 7 p.m. 
 

Present:  Cllr.K.Goodger (Chairman),  Cllrs.L.Bombata, H.Cowles, P.Edmunds, J.Elliott, R.Gilbert, 
G.Rainbird, Mr.Chris Neill (MRC) and the Clerk. 
 
Apologies received from Cllr.K.Cowles 
 
The Chairman thanked everyone for attending.  Various discussion regarding the heating system 
and the fact that the lead in tariff would change from the 1st January, 2016.  Some present felt that 
the air source heat pump and solar panels was not the best method for the building.  It was agreed 
to consider alternative heating systems, but confirmation would be required from WREN and Sport 
England that if we were to change the heating this would not affect the grants which they had 
awarded.  Once this information was to hand the matter of the heating would be discussed at the 
next meeting.  Mr.Neill answered questions from Councillors and clarified points for them. 
 
Council were advised that a quotation in the sum of £448.03 plus VAT had been received from PASS 
Limited for the carrying out of the pre-demolition asbestos survey.  This was necessary prior to 
demolition, and councillors confirmed agreement to this.  The Clerk would instruct PASS to do the 
work at the earliest opportunity. 
 
It was then proposed by Cllr.Goodger, seconded by Cllr.Edmunds and unanimously agreed that we 
accept the quotation from MRC dated 7th January, 2015 and as discussed at this meeting, excluding 
the heating system, which would be clarified in due course.  A letter confirming this would be 
forwarded to MRC the next day and in the meantime councillors shook hands with Mr.Neill. 
 
The Chairman thanked everyone for attending. 
 
 
Signed ….......K.Goodger.................................................................. 
 
Dated …........12.1.16................................................................. 
 
 


